
The ROSWELL MUSEUM I ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

January 11,1951

Miss Laura Gilpin 
Box 1173
Santa Fe, Hew Mexico.

Dear Miss Gilpin:
We are delighted that you will be able to come 
to the Museum and to talk informally on your 
ohotographs of the Rio Grande at 7*39 on the 
evening of February 19th. Mr. Horgan will in­
troduce you, and we on the Staff of the Museum 
are looking forward to this event with a great 
deal of anticipation. I shall also look forward 
with pleasure to having you stay at my home dur­
ing your visit in Roswell.
Thank you for suggesting the plaster letters, 
but as we have adobe walls, we always make our 
own labels on small cards and hang them in a 
slight groove in the walls; we cannot use any­
thing large or heavy. Therefore, we shall not 
be able to use the letters, but we do appreciate 
your thoughtfulness.
I should also like to know whether or not the 
prints are matted. I feel reasonably sure they 
are, but would .like a confirmation.
We'would like to receive the exhibition not later 
than January 28th. If it is not too inconvenient 
we would greatly appreciate a list of the titles 
on what is.coming, so that we can write up the 
labels. However, if the exhibit reaches us by 
the 28th we shall have ample, time to make them up, 
in the event you do not haye a list,

Sincerely

Mary Carrington Nicholas 
Assistant to the Director.


